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BENEFICE MAGAZINE – August 2017 

Edition for the Parishes of Herriard with Winslade, Tunworth, 
Upton Grey and Weston Patrick 

 
Letter from the Benefice Ministry Team 
Dear Reader, 
I write this at the end of June, a very quiet day, cloudy, rain promised 
and then, perhaps, back to sunshine.  “Flaming June?”  Well, it was for 
quite a long while but then it became almost too hot, the sort of weather 
we hope for in August.  So, thank you for reading these few words in 
August and I hope it is just the day you wanted it to be. 

If August had a colour, I think it would be gold.  Fields of golden 
stubble or wheat, long lazy evenings with a golden, dusty light over the 
garden.  Grass green giving way to the brownish-yellow of lawns and 
cricket fields yearning for rain.  The bright light of too-early dawn 
mellowed into the inviting warmth of another day and the golden 
prospect of holidays, long idle days with little to do but indulge our 
instinctive desire for rest and relaxation. 

Why is the need for a holiday, for a break from routine, so fixed 
into our lives? Compared with earlier generations, most of us are spared 
the huge physical demands, which were part of normal everyday living 
for them.  Why do we need a holiday at all? 

First of all, there is, I believe, a deep-seated resistance to the 
monotony of routine, getting up, going to bed, creating meals, going to 
work, walking the same streets, the driving same roads, and so on.  
Boredom sets in, a dissatisfaction with life, a “surely there must be 
something other than this” feeling. So, change for the sake of change, is 
very basic for many of us. 

There is also the “stop the world I want to get off ” feeling, when 
we feel we cannot cope with yet another tragedy, a political crisis, an 
economic catastrophe so loved by the newspapers and the media.  
Anything just to get away and enjoy blissful ignorance for a time. 
But, there is another real reason for needing rest and restoration.  Luke’s 
gospel tells us of crowds surrounding Jesus as he struggled to make his 
way to a dying child.  A woman, chronically ill for many years, touched 
the hem of his clothes confident that in so doing she might be healed. 
And she was.  Jesus hadn’t seen her actions but he turned to his disciples 
and asked who had touched him because he felt that “the power had 
gone out of him”.  Feeling that the power has gone out of us, that we 
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have nothing left to give, that we are helpless and stranded in a place of 
desolation and vulnerability is a common experience.  When Jesus felt 
like that he retreated to a place of quiet, a lakeside or the top of a 
mountain, where in silence he was able to build up his spiritual and 
physical strength and handed everything over to his Father in Heaven. 

Wherever you may choose to take your holiday, your break from 
routine and the demands of the world, find a quiet place even for a few 
minutes a day, and enjoy the silence and just hand everything over to 
God, your own special Father in heaven, who loves you and knows you, 
so that just touching the hem of his garment, just reaching out towards 
him, will be enough to be healed. 
Happy holidays, Jill Lestrille 
 
 

FROM THE REGISTERS 
 
Baptism 
16th July   Izzy, Fin and Archie Buchanan, St Mary’s, Upton Grey  
 

Wedding 
8th July   Matthew Brown and Jenna Reid, St Mary’s, Upton Grey  
 

Interment of Ashes 
1st July    Revd Martyn Green, St Lawrence, Weston Patrick  
 
 

CHURCH NEWS 
 
Adult Choir 
There is no Adult Choir practice in August. 
 

Holy Communion Service – Herriard 
Our next 10.00am Thursday Holy Communion service in Herriard will be 
on the 17th August. All are welcome to this informal, friendly and relaxed 
service, which is followed by refreshments. 
 

A date for your diary: Sunday 13th August – Tent Service 
Join us at 9.45am for an informal and relaxed Sunday morning service, 
suitable for all ages, in the church meadow. 
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Children and Families 
Children are a huge part of the life of our local churches and we make 
every effort to provide for them in our services and through other groups 
and events during the year.  

 
Did you know…? 
On the 2nd Sunday of the month (not August), in Upton Grey we run 
Sparks Sunday groups.  The groups cater for children aged 3 upwards 
and we split the session into different age groups for fun games worship 
and teaching.  Drop-off for Sparks is 9.35am at Upton Grey Village 
Hall, collect from the church at 10.45am. 

On the 3rd Sunday of the month, we have an energetic and fun 
family service at St Mary’s Upton Grey at 9.45am with worship and 
teaching that is easily accessible to children and adults alike.  Come and 
join us, it’s great fun. 

On the 4th Sunday of the month, at Tunworth at 9am and Herriard 
at 10am, there are family services, with worship and easily accessible 
teaching for all. 

For more information contact Simon on nhdbrector@gmail.com or 
01256 861706. 

Our Junior Choir sings on the 1st  & 3rd Sundays of the month (not 
August), and children aged 5 and upward who can read are welcome to 
join. 

 
Midweek refreshing 
Did you know that on the 3rd Thursday of every month at 10am there is 
an informal communion service and discussion at St Mary’s Church 
Herriard?  Well you do now.  It’s a great opportunity to take an hour out 
in the middle of the week for some refreshing worship, conversation and 
coffee.  The service is open to all and we’d love to see you there. 
The upcoming dates are: Aug 17th, Sept 21st, Oct 19th and Nov 16th. 

 
Don’t forget we have a website: www.uptongreychurch.co.uk. It carries 
the monthly Parish Magazine including service times and diary dates, plus 
details of local groups and organisations and other information relating to 
the four churches. 
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Harvest Supper in aid of St Mary's Church 
Our cottage pie and apple crumble supper will take place on Saturday 
30th September at 7.30pm at The Village Hall Upton Grey. There will 
be a pay bar, raffle and quiz. Tickets can be bought from the Village 
Shop from the beginning of September or by calling 862251 or 861218. 
Do come and support us, it's a good fun evening and we look forward to 
seeing you. 
 
 
 
 
 
THE FIRST ANNUAL UPTON GREY SOAPBOX RACE 
EXTRAVAGANZA… and FESTIVAL OF SLOW 
 
 

 
 
 

But what is a soapbox race I hear you cry? 

Well a soapbox race is a downhill time-trial for homemade go- karts.  

Whichever soapbox racer completes the set course in the quickest time 

wins. 
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Are the go karts allowed engines you may be wondering? 

No they are not.  Soapbox racers are propelled only by gravity. 

Do they need to have brakes? 

That rather depends on how brave you are… 

When will this momentous event take place? 

The race is scheduled to run on Saturday 9th September 2017.  From 9am 

– 4pm.  The course will run along Church Street, Upton Grey, starting at 

Cemetery Lane and finishing outside the village shop.  The road will be 

closed for the duration of the event and a diversion will be in place.   

How can I enter a soapbox racer is the next obvious question… 

It’s easy.  We’re running 3 classes.  Under 11’s (which will start much 

lower down the hill) 12-18’s (which will start a bit higher up) and 18+ 

(which will start at the top of the hill). 

To register an entry all you need to do is email ugsoapbox@gmail.com 

and in return you’ll be sent an entry form and a copy of the rather brief 

regulations.  There will also be a hefty legal disclaimer to sign.   

There is no entry fee.  But entrants are welcome to make a donation along 

the lines of: 

Under 11’s – Free, 12-18’s - £10 per soapbox racer, 18+ - £25 per soapbox 

racer. 

The event is a not-for-profit event with any monies raised being split 

between St Mary’s Church Upton Grey and Long Sutton Primary School.   

And just in case that’s not enough to work you up into a frenzy of 

excitement…Once the soapbox races are over we’ll have our very own 

Upton Grey Festival of Speed Slow as we do demonstration runs back up 

the hill in a variety of Formula 1 and other racing cars.  Bring your 

earplugs; it’s going to be loud… 
 Simon. 
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Kids’ Zone 
 

$%August Birthdays 

4th Fifi Harrison 23rd Emily Harrison 

5th Nicole Youche 24th Freya Miller 

8th Steve Crisp 27th Charlie Smith 

14th Miles Raven 29th Rebecca Jakeman 

22nd Hugo Yeoman   
 
Birthdays 
If you would like a child’s birthday put in the magazine and they are not 
already on the list, please would you send name and birthday to Kate at 
kate.goddard1@virgin.net 
 
Junior choir 
As with the Adult Choir, there are no practices in August.  We will 
resume our activities in September – see the September magazine for 
more details.   
 

Sparks! 
There is no Sparks in August so our next meeting will be on Sunday 
10th September in Upton Grey village hall – please drop off your 
children at the village hall from 9.35am for a fun session of crafts, 
games and worship.  Collect from church at 10.45am. 
 
Children’s Summer Swimming and Picnic 
Tuesday 15th August, 3.30pm-5.30pm  
Swimming + pizza + ice cream at Old Barn House, Weston Road, Upton 
Grey. All ages 0-16 are welcome (you just need to bring an adult with 
you to help at the pool). Please RSVP: Annabel Acheson-Gray 
(861351) annabelsag@gmail.com for numbers. 
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The History of the Beach Hut 

 
 
King George III used wheeled bathing machines at Mudeford in 

1801, while Queen Victoria used them at Osbourne House on the Isle of 
Wight. Today, there are approximately 20,000 huts across the UK.  

The UK’s first public beach huts were built in Bournemouth in 
1909. Hut 2359 is the oldest one. The Purbeck View huts at Alum Chine 
beach have a traditional design, but have an informal village style 
layout. This gives the huts a sense of community.  

There are nearly 2,000 beach huts along Bournemouth beach. They 
had evolved from the wheeled bathing machines used by Victorians to 
preserve their modesty. George III gave royal approval to the new 
fashion when he took a medicinal bath at Weymouth to the musical 
accompaniment of ‘God Save the King.’, while Queen Victoria installed 
one at Osbourne House on the Isle of Wight in the 1840s.In the early 
20th century, beach huts were regarded as "holiday homes for the toiling 
classes", but in the 1930s their image revived, George V and Queen 
Mary spent the day at a beach hut in Sussex, and other owners have 
included the Spencer family and Laurence Olivier. During World War 
II all UK beaches were closed, the reopening in the late 1940s and 1950s 
led to resurgence of the British beach holiday and the heyday of the 
Beach Hut. While many beach huts were former fishermen's huts, 
boatsheds or converted bathing machines, some of the earliest purpose 
built beach huts in the UK were erected at Bournemouth, either side of 
Bournemouth Pier in 1909. Designed by F. P. Dolamore, Bournemouth's 
Borough Engineer, they were offered for hire for £12 10s per year. 160 
huts, or bungalows as they were styled, were initially built before 
the World War I. Today, Bournemouth features around 520 huts owned 
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by the Council; there are in addition a further 1200 privately owned huts. 
They vary in style from the traditional, wooden, shed-like constructions 
to the ultra modern, concrete terrace style huts such as the 1950s 
Overstrand beach huts at Boscombe. These were renovated to designs by 
Wayne and Gerardine Hemingway, founders of the Red or Dead label, as 
Beach Pods for the Surf Reef opened in Autumn 2009. 
 

"#$"#$"#$"#$"#"#$"#$"#$ 
 
 

FROM THE VILLAGES 
 
Local Police Report 

Dear Residents, I want to make you aware of recent crime in our area. I 
am also seeking any information or witnesses but also want to make 
residents aware that criminals do frequent our area and will commit crime 
given the chance. Please remain vigilant and report any suspicious people, 
vehicles or incidents.   

Within the area of this magazine, overnight on the 27th and 28th 
June 2017, a garden shed was broken into at a house in Greywell Road, 
Upton Grey and a chainsaw stolen. On the same night at the pond in 
Upton Grey, a set of windscreen wipers was stolen from a parked Range 
Rover. In Herriard, over a three-month period, heating oil was stolen 
from a tank near to a house and whilst there are no witnesses I ask 
residents to keep an eye on their oil tanks. Alarms can be fitted and 
security measures taken to prevent heating oil theft. 

Slightly further afield, overnight on the 14th June and the 15th 
June 2017 two petrol generators were stolen from the campsite off 
Northgate Lane, Ellisfield. On the same evening of the 14th June 2017 at 
9:59pm, the burglar alarm of a house at the far end of Cliddesden village 
near the old railway line on the B3046 went off, it did so as a burglar 
was breaking into the house, thankfully nothing appears to have been 
stolen, but it does show that a good alarm can be and is a deterrent to 
house and shed burglary.  

On the 19th June 2017 at about 3:45pm, the Vestry of St Leonard’s 
Church at Cliddesden was broken into and church silverware and records 
were stolen. We are aware that a blue small saloon car was seen outside 
the church at about this time and that a white woman with blond hair and 
wearing sunglasses and a white top was seen sat on the church wall 
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outside. Whilst this is an unusual type of crime the criminals caused 
considerable damage to inside the church Vestry.   

Overnight on the 29th and 30th June several metal containers were 
broken into at a farm in Dummer, later that evening a large barn was 
also broken into at another farm in the parish in which garden equipment 
valued at almost £9,000 was stolen.   

Between the 29th June and the 1st July, the garden nurseries in 
Hackwood Lane, Cliddesden were also broken into with several items of 
garden equipment being stolen. I ask if anyone was in Hackwood Lane 
and saw or heard anything unusual between these times to please give 
me a call direct.  

If you can assist with any information concerning these crimes 
please give me a call directly and as always all calls will be treated with 
the strictest confidence. Many thanks as always. 
Andrew REID, Local Constable.  
Police Constable 3746, Rural Beat Officer, Police Office, Preston 
Candover. DD:01256:389050 HQ: 101 Mob: 07768:776844 
andrew.reid@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 

 
 

UPTON GREY NEWS 
www.uptongreychurch.co.uk 

www.uptongreyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Summer Flower Show Church Meadow Saturday 12th August 
The committee have arranged another good show starting at 1.00 pm and 
ending promptly at 5.00pm in order for time to convert the main marquee 
into a venue for this year's Summer Dance. The dance details will be 
published soon but tickets will remain at £10 per head and will include 
optional Hog Roast at cost or bring your own food and drink. This is a 
great evening and everyone is most welcome. Contact either Roger Clark 
01256-862766 or Peter Haynes 01256-862433 

The Summer Show will include side stalls including Alpacas, a 
Farrier at work, Punch and Judy Shows, Owls and Hawks/Kestrels display 
and trials, vintage cars etc and of course beef burgers in a bun and an ice 
cream van. Entry is free and car parking is free. A small charge of £1 is 
made for entry to the main Marquee but children are free. The show needs 
the villagers support and this particularly relates to children and adult 
entries whether it is flowers, paintings, vegetables, crafts or photography. 
So please try and enter and come along.  
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The Dog Show will be centre stage and some seating will be available 
around the arena so please all dog owners bring along your family pet. All 
in all, an excellent English village day. Please bring along friends and 
family. Programmes and entry forms will be delivered by our friendly 
postman and once issued will also be available at the local shop or from 
myself or the secretary to the show, June Hunt 01256-862719 
 
Wot! – Dancing In A Field!!  Yes – it’s our annual Summer Disco Party 
or poor man’s Glyndebourne. In a large marquee in Church Meadow at 
7.30pm on Saturday, 12th August. It’s not free but it’s only £10 to help 
defray the costs of the marquee for the Upton Grey Flower Show. For all 
age groups, with Disco Solutions playing music from the 60’s to current. 
Bring your own food and drink. Alternatively, we have a Real Ale 
(Andwell’s) pay bar and this year we have a Newlyn’s Farm Shop 
Genuine Hog Roast with all the trimmings, new potatoes and coleslaw 
for only £8.50 per head – ordered in advance through Roger Clark. You 
can reserve your own tables and tickets are available from the Village 
Shop, Peter Haynes (862433) or Roger Clark (862776). So invite your 
friends and family along for the village’s second great outside event of the 
summer. 
 
Summer Flower Show Tombola Collection August 2016 
The Tombola team will be collecting around the village on Tuesday 8th, 
Wednesday 9th August between 6:30pm and 9pm. Bottles and cans are 
always welcome, please can you check that they are not opened and within 
the use by date! If you will be away please contact Mike Mendoza 
(861998) to arrange another collection time. 
Thank you for your donations 
 
TEA@3 August 
We will not be having a tea in August as so many people are going to be 
away and also there is so much going on in the village with the Flower 
Show etc. that it has been difficult to find a date!  However we hope you 
all have a lovely summer and look forward to catching up with you in 
September and hearing all your news!   Details of the September tea will 
be in the next issue of the Parish Magazine. 

 Barbara 862627, Jill 862131,Viv 862455 
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Upton Grey Tennis Club 
Junior Tennis Coaching Week 7th–11th August at Upton Grey Tennis 
Court. The Tennis Court Committee invite children between 4.5 and 15 
years old to a Summer Tennis Week.  Sessions start from 9.00am and are 
about 45 minutes long. The coach will be Andrew Ridgers, who has been 
leading the tennis coaching for some years. He is very highly regarded 
and makes the sessions fun for all. He also coaches at Odiham tennis club. 
The youngest children have the first session, and then there are usually 
several more groups. The cost is £15 per child. We are able to keep this 
low due to the continued and much-appreciated support from the Upton 
Grey Educational Trust. In the event of bad weather the sessions will be 
cancelled.  

Please contact Susannah Livingston Booth, Redwing House, Upton 
Grey, RG25 2RD or email on: slivingstonbooth@gmail.com Tel: 861419 
Mob: 07957 401174.  

Payment by the 1st August by cash or cheque (made payable to 
Upton Grey Village Tennis Court) to Susannah Livingston Booth at 
Redwing House or by Bank Transfer to Upton Grey Village Tennis Court. 
Bank Details are: Sort Code 30-93-32, Account No: 02410908 
 
Village Hall 100 Club July Draw 
First prize £100 No 107 Mrs. M. Davy 
Second prize No 39 Mrs. M. Wateridge 
The 100 club is your village halls main fundraiser. 
If you wish to support this valuable facility please contact Caroline James 
862480.Annual subs are £24 or £2 per month. (Annual preferred). Be 
Lucky! 
 
Open Air Theatre Twelfth Night Sunday 13th August 4.00pm 
Tickets are now on sale for Rain or Shine Theatre Company’s second visit 
to Upton Grey. This year they are performing Twelfth Night in Church 
Meadow on Sunday 13th August. Gates open for picnics at 3.00pm and 
the performance starts at 4.00pm. Please bring your own seating and 
picnics – there is a marquee if it's wet! 

Tickets are £6.00 each; under 5s free. Please contact 862440 or 0330 
660 0541 or email: sajgray59@yahoo.co.uk to buy your tickets. 
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Children in Need Concert 2017 - November 11th 

Hi all you budding pirates and piratesses…methinks many of you will be 

going on your summer holidays soon, probably down but the sea if 

you’se be lucky. 

So this is just a gentle reminder, that while you are away by the sea 

and the waves with lots of boats and whales and dolphins, seagulls and 

the like you might like to look around for piratical inspiration for 

something to do for our special CiN show. 

While the theme is generally pirates…that of course can include all 

things to do with the sea, boats, sea creatures…and fully blown pirates 

of course. 

So look out for your pirate gear in the seaside shops, look for sea 

songs and poems, think wicked pirate thoughts and see what the 

“Inspiration of the Sea” might suggest to you…something different, 

something maybe naughty, something your parents would love to do if 

they were smaller. 

We are already planning to have a MINI - PIRATE chorus for 

some songs, plus a BIG PIRATE chorus for those who think they might 

be "all grown up”. Most things go…songs…poems…short stories…silly 

jokes…dance…standing on your head playing the fiddle…something 

nautical…all dressed up like a pirate or sailor…new ideas positively 

encouraged. 

So have a fabulous summer holiday, get your buckles swashed and 

your pirate swords sharpened…for CiN 2017 is not far away!?? Yo ho 

ho and a bottle of something wicked to you all!! Have a great summer 

and see you later in the year 

Dave and the CiN Pirate Crew 
  



LOCAL DIRECTORY 
(please take up advertisers’ references if necessary) 
 
ACCOUNTS 
AQUILA ACCOUNTING.    
Bookkeeping , VAT and Tax for sole traders 
and small businesses. 
Weekly, monthly or yearly. 
Email aquilawjs@aol.com or  
call Wendy on 01256 862886 

B20 LIMITED – Chartered Certified Accountants & 
Registered Auditor for Accounts and Tax Returns 
preparation and advice including Rental Property, 
CGT, IHT and Trusts.  
Payroll and Book-keeping support for local 
businesses to outsource on or off-site  
Call Caroline on 01420 88250 (Alton), mob 07831 
696231   email caroline.scull@b20ltd.co.uk 

BLACK & WHITE CHARTERED CERTIFIED 
ACCOUNTANTS   A complete accountancy service 
for limited companies, individuals and sole traders. 
Accounts, taxation, self-assessment, book-keeping, 
VAT, management accounts, payroll and CIS.          
2-3 Stable Court, Herriard Park, Herriard, RG25 2PL. 
0800 140 4644. www.blackandwhiteaccounting.co.uk 
info@blackandwhiteaccounting.co.uk 
 
ANIMAL SERVICES 
DIP & CLIP Dog Grooming Services 
Bathing, Grooming & Styling, Clipping, Hand-
Stripping.     Long Sutton 
Tel: 01256 861174 or 07710 040890 
 
Shelley Goude IMDT.  Professional accredited DOG 
TRAINER, Herriard. Helping you to live in harmony 
with your dogs. Classes, workshops, one to one and 
behaviour consultation. Classes in a safe enclosed 
paddock. Force-free, positive and proven reward-
based training methods.  Sessions aimed at being fun 
for both dog and handler. Call Shelley 07717413576    
www.thedoghouse.com   trainthedog@outlook.com.   
 
 
 
 
ART, PICTURE FRAMING, PICTURE 
RESTORATION 
AMANDA ALDOUS FINE ART can help you find the 
perfect piece of art to for your home or business. 
From a wide range of twentieth century art and 
contemporary artists and over thirty years’ 

experience. Visit www.aafineart.co.uk for regular 
updates of exhibitions and new stock.  01256 471422 
or 07768 416234 email: amanda@aafineart.co.uk 
 
THE FRAME Odiham. We frame almost anything - 
sports medals & shirts, child's art work, keepsakes, 
certificates, posters, paintings, needlework & textiles.  
We’re also a gallery specialising in original pictures 
by local artists and can cater for all budgets. 
81 High Street, Odiham.  01256 701082 
theframe@btinternet.com   
www.theframe-gallery.co.uk  
 
 
BUILDERS, DECORATORS, HANDYMAN, 
WINDOW/OUTDOOR CLEANING  
ANSCOMBE & SONS 
Builders & Contractors, Manor Farm Yard,  
Greywell Road, Upton Grey, RG25 2RQ 
01256 862 995   anscombebuilders@btconnect.com 
www.anscombeandsons.co.uk 
 
ANDREW BRIDGER- GENERAL HANDYMAN 
Painting, decorating and plastering.  Wood and 
laminate flooring. Tiling. No job too small; curtain 
poles, shelves, flat-pack furniture etc.  
Trustworthy, reliable, clean and efficient.  
Call Andrew for a free quote: 07730 484996 or 01252 
372544    References and photos available.  
 
HANDYMAN SERVICE  
All types of work undertaken, including small 
plumbing and electrical. Honest & reliable. 
Free Estimates  
call Alex  07739 765254 / 01256 819120 
 
PETER LINDGREN 
Decorating & General Maintenance 
Mature professional, references available 
Upton Grey 01256 862230     
Mobile 0759 3357 009  
 
CUBITT BUILDERS 
Kolkinnon House, Up Nately RG27 9PD 
01256 766939 / 07721 410148 
hugo@cubitt.biz   www.cubittbuilders.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
continued 
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Builders, decorators, outdoor cleaning continued 
MICK TOTT CONSTRUCTION 
Building Contractors of Greywell.   
8 Dorchester Way, Greywell, RG19 1BX 
01256 703500, mobile 07767 431289 
www.micktottconstruction.co.uk         
 
BARRY MAGUIRE.  Experienced local painter and 
decorator. bmdecorating@icloud.com 
References available. 
07711 284459 
 
OLD & LISTED 
Building renovation, repair and maintenance. 
Tel. 07884168279   
email:  itswellsy@hotmail.com          
 
ANDY TURNER DECORATORS 
01256 861 881 
email: andy@decorate.uk.net 
 
RENEWED PROPERTY AND GAS SERVICES,  
General property & garden maintenance.  Gas 
Maintenance.  Over 25 years’ experience in the Gas 
industry 
Call today. All jobs considered. 
07747088564 or 01256 810729 
 
WESTPORT GREY LTD 
Construction - Management - Development 
Bespoke building projects 
for the discerning client 
Tel: 01256 636 511 
www.westportgrey.co.uk 
 
WINDOW/OUTDOOR CLEANING.  We also clean 
conservatory roofs, soffits/gutters/fascia, patio & 
driveways.  Roof cleaning.  Fully Insured.  
Established 10 years. Over 40 local references. Jude 
Wingrove, 9 Petersfield Close, Chineham, 
Basingstoke, RG248WP.  07845394520.  
www.stress3.uk 
 
CONSTRUCTION & GROUNDWORK SERVICES 
OWNER-DRIVER DIGGER CONTRACTOR 
Beere and Sons Ltd, 27 Bramblys Close, 
Basingstoke, RG21 8UP  
Email: nick@beereandsons.com    
www.beereandsons.com/digger 
Mobile: 07711 266931 
 
 
 

CARPET CLEANING 
HART CARPET CARE, Est. 1975. Professional 
carpet and upholstery care including: cleaning, stain 
protection & anti allergen treatments, and flood and  
water damage recovery.  Contact Tim Marshall on T. 
01252 849920 M. 07803168693 
tim@hartcarpetcare.co.uk, www.hartcarpetcare.co.uk 
 
CATERING, CAKES, EVENT EQUIPMENT HIRE 
ALEX BARKER CATERING Private caterer for all 
your parties from Canapés, Lunches, Dinners to 
Freezer Food. Please call or email for a quote 01256 
704062 / 07974135130 or ascbarker@hotmail.co.uk 
 
JANE STOCKDALE   For all catering requirements  
including dinners, lunches, buffets, cocktail parties, 
tea parties, Christening parties, After Service 
gatherings. Individual dishes, cooking for the freezer. 
Specializing in cakes & canapés. 
Please call 01252 723161 or 0777 5696918.    
email: janestockdale01@hotmail.co.uk 
 
PARTY LINE 
Catering equipment hire.  China glasses, linen, cake 
stands, tables, chairs, BBQ.  See website for prices. 
01256 469255   www.partyline.co 
 
CHIMNEY SWEEPING  
BRUSHSTROKES Chimney Sweep.  Wood burning 
stove service and repair specialist.  Chimney 
problems solved. Pots, cowls and bird guards fitted. 
NACS and HETAS reg. Keith Mitchell, Brush Strokes, 
The Hunny Tree, Seale Lane, Seale, GU10 1 LE.  
O1252 783456   www.masterchimneysweep.co.uk 
 
WILKINS CHIMNEY SWEEP - Established 1895. 
Traditional Brush & Vacuum Service, Nests 
Removed, Cages, Caps & Cowls fitted, Sweeping 
Certificates issued. Professional clean service, Fully 
Insured and Police Checked. T: 01256 830777 
W: www.wilkinschimneysweep.co.uk/basingstoke 
 
CLEANING, OVEN CLEAN   
CARAT CLEANING SERVICES Ltd. Reliable and 
Quality Service, High Standards. All domestic 
household chores. Ironing service, Carpet cleaning, 
etc.  Fully insured. Call KAMILA on 07833445505 for 
a competitive price. Free quotes. (From £14 p.h.) 
 
continued 
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Cleaning continued 
TIDY TIME SERVICES Reliable domestic cleaning & 
housekeeping services. 
For quotes please phone Lucy on 07768639762 
www.tidytimeservices.com 
 
THOMAS CLEANING Domestic & office cleaning.  
Regular or one-off/Spring clean. End of tenancy 
clean. Carpet cleaning. Ovens.  All staff uniformed, 
insured and trained. Full details ring 01256 6213034 
ugur@thomascleaning.co.uk 
www.thomascleaning.co.uk/basingstoke 
 
OVENCLEAN - Our service has helped us become 
the leading oven cleaning company in the UK. Let us 
rejuvenate any oven (including Agas), hob, extractor 
fan, microwave or barbecue with our non-caustic 
cleaning system to get things sparkling clean. Visit  
www.ovenclean.com  for more information - for free 
no obligation quote call 01276 473118/07882 886736  
 
CLOCKS    MJW CLOCKS 
Antique clock repairs, restoration & sales. 
Free local Collection/delivery. 
Contact Mike Webb.    01256 862492 
07734 817741       www.mjwclocks.co.uk 
 
COMPUTER SERVICES, TV repair (see also TV) 
PC DOCTOR   Do you have a sick computer? 
Computers repaired and upgraded, hardware and 
software installed, connection to email and the 
internet. Photograph to CD service.  
Contact Andy Pearce 01256  841204 
email: pc.doctor@freeuk.com 
 
HOME COMPUTER SUPPORT & TUITION 
Friendly, Professional Support for PC & Apple. 
Health Checks & Virus removal. 
Maintenance & Upgrades. Broadband setup & 
Troubleshooting. Home Tuition for ALL abilities. 
Visit www.myPChomehelp.co.uk 
Call Richard Siers on Bentley (01420) 22844 
 
I.M.C.S.  Onsite PC/Laptop service & support. Virus / 
Spyware removal.  TV, Audio, Video repair & service. 
Digital switchover tuning . Contact  Ian on 
01256 701480.email - imcs@hotmail.co.uk 
 
DENTISTS     
GWYNNE DENTAL Established in 1975, our local 
family practice will give you the highest quality care 
for all your dental needs. Routine through to complex 
treatments carried out including cosmetic dentistry,   

implant placement and children's dentistry. 
Contact Jennifer 01256 321945     
jennifer@gwynnedental.co.uk. 
www.gwynnedental.co.uk 
 
GUINEA COURT DENTAL SURGERY Professional, 
local, high quality dentistry for all the family delivered 
within a caring environment. Early morning, late 
evening and Saturday appointments available. 
Children seen on NHS. Implants, Orthodontics, 
Cosmetic dentistry and whitening. Denplan 
registered. Call: 01256 840141 
www.guineacourtdental.co.uk 
 
LINDEN DENTAL CENTRE 
Would you like to have a great smile? 
Caring, friendly dental care. Est. 27 Years 
1, Linden Court, Old Basing, RG24 7HS 
01256 464722  
www.lindendentalcentre.co.uk  
 
ODIHAM DENTAL take great care, pride and time on 
the dental services we offer. We have an experienced 
team who will be happy to help with all your dental 
needs.  We offer flexible appointment times including 
weekends and evening. We also treat baby teeth on 
children for free with parents on our care plan.  
www.odihamdental.co.uk   01256 636472 
 
DRESSMAKER, ALTERATIONS LLARA ANSELMI - 
Made to measure clothing.  Personal patterns made 
and alterations.  Upton Grey.  For details please 
contact 01256862793, email - llara1@btinternet.com 
 
DRIVING LESSONS 
SPRUCE SCHOOL OF MOTORING 
Established local reliable Driving Instructor, 
Lessons from Home, Work or College, 
Pass Plus & Motorway Lessons, 
Adrian Spruce,  01256 381306, 07976967059 
www.spruceschoolofmotoring.com 
 
SILVERLINE SCHOOL OF MOTORING 
Local female driving instructor.  Calm, patient and 
reliable. Flexible to fit around work and college 
commitments. Contact Nicki on  
01420 561877  or 07717 853658 
 
ELECTRICAL, APPLIANCES, see also TV 
BRIAN BANE & SON 
Hoover & Hotpoint machines  
Service and repairs 
01252 844779                   continued                     
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Electricians continued 
KEEN ELECTRICS Electrical Contractors.  
Professional, Domestic and commercial Electrical 
Contractors.  Fully qualified and registered.  
Rochester House, 5 Aldershot Road,  
Fleet, Hants GU51 3NG. 
Tel 01252 614987.  www.keenelectrics.co.uk. 
 
ELECTRICIAN. For all your home electrical needs 
including fault-finding, repairs, new lights & sockets, 
outdoor electrics. Prompt replies, free quotes.  
Steve Rae – 01256 703145 / 07852 655175 
steve@lewisandrae.co.uk   www.lewisandrae.co.uk   
See customer reviews at Checkatrade.com 
 
FARM SHOP NEWLYNS FARM SHOP, CAFÉ and 
COOKERY SCHOOL. Quality meat from our family 
farm. Traditional free-range chicken, pork, beef & 
lamb, eggs.  Home-produced dry-cured bacon.  
Homemade pies, bread and cakes freshly baked on 
the premises.  Lodge Farm, Hook Rd, North 
Warnborough, betwn N. Warnborough & Junc 5 M3.  
01256 704128   www.newlyns-farmshop.co.uk  
 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS & MEMORIALS  
ALEXANDER & DRY  
Funeral Directors and Memorial Consultants,  
1 Seal Road, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG21 7NQ, 
Telephone 01256 844663,  
Serving the Community for over 90 Years,  
 
SPENCER & PEYTON 
Independent, family-run Funeral Directors & 
Monumental Masons. 
Pre-paid funeral plans. 
London Rd, Hook, 01256 761717.  
380 Worting Road, Basingstoke, 01256 323165 
www.spencerandpeyton.co.uk 
 
FURNITURE, JOINERY, DESIGN 
See also under Tiles 
CHIPANDELL JOINERY.  Established 35 years. 
Traditional local craftsmen. Purpose-made 
joinery.  Doors, windows, staircases.  Kitchens & 
bedrooms.  Handmade furniture.  Specialist bespoke 
joinery using European hardwood.  Herriard 01256 
381 183   www.chipandell.co.uk         
 
HUGO EGLESTON FURNITURE,   
Furniture & woodwork designed & made to order.  
Old Farm Yard, Lasham, GU 34 5RY, tel 01256 
381368   www.eglestonfurniture.co.uk    
 

Furniture, cabinet makers continued 
F B DESIGN, CABINET MAKERS  
Studies, Bookcases, Libraries and Home Offices.  
Freestanding and Fitted Furniture. 
Designed and made in Herriard Park 
www.fbdesign.co.uk 
01256 381855 
 
STEPHEN BAILEY FINE FURNITURE.  Designer 
and maker of bespoke wooden furniture based in 
South Warnborough. Phone (01256) 862606 or visit 
www.stephenbailey.co.uk  
 
FURNISHING FABRICS, BLINDS, CURTAINS, 
INTERIORS, SOFAS, WARDROBE DOORS 
ALTON BLINDS Vertical, Venetian, roller and 
conservatory blinds.   Patio awnings.  Free measuring 
and fitting.  Call David Hall (from South 
Warnborough) for a free quote.   Phone 01256 
862273    www.altonblinds.co.uk 
 
COUNTY BLINDS & SHUTTERS Made-to-measure 
blinds & shutters.  Fabulous range of blinds, including 
Duette and pleated from Luxaflex.  Rollers, Venetian, 
conservatory blinds etc. Shutters in hardwood and 
faux wood (for steamy areas).  Hand sewn roman 
blinds in your fabrics or ours.  Professional measuring 
and fitting service. Full details: 01256 381666. Studio 
4, Manor Farm, Lasham, Alton, GU34 5SL. 
 
COVER UP DESIGNS offer a friendly and expert 
interior design service. We produce beautiful soft 
furnishings and offer a popular furniture re-upholstery 
and eiderdown re-covering service. Our studio offers 
a wide selection of beautiful fabrics, trimmings and 
wallpapers. The Barn, Hannington Farm,  
Hannington RG26 5TZ   01635 297981  
www.coverupdesigns.co.uk 
 
HONEYSUCKLE INTERIORS LTD Professionally 
hand-made soft furnishings including curtains, blinds, 
re-upholstery.  All your interior design requirements.  
Home and gift boutique.  Huge library of fabric & 
wallpaper.  Alterations and fitting service plus lots of 
friendly advice.  Open Tues-Sat 10am to 4pm. 
6 Rectory Road, Oakley, Basingstoke RG23 7LJ  
01256 780831. www.honeysuckleinterioirs.co.uk 
 
PYGMALION INTERIORS  
All your interior design requirements.  
Curtains, blinds, fabrics & wallpaper  
Bathrooms (Steven Lawrence Plumbing)  
Design & Project Management (cont) 
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Hulfords Lane, Hartley Wintney  
Tel: (01252) 842287  
www.pygmalioninteriors.co.uk  
 
SLIDING WARDROBE DOORS 
100% quality, solid no wobble 
Design Unlimited 
Wardrobe Interiors.  
Supply & fit 
www.slidingwardrobedoors.pygmalion-interiors.co.uk 
Hulfords Lane, Hartley Wintney  
Tel: (01252) 842287 
 
SOFAS & STUFF.  Sofas and beds, handmade in 
Britain, in any fabric in the World. Affordable and with 
a life-time guarantee. Visit our beautiful barn 
showroom, free parking and a fresh cup of coffee at 
The Walled Garden, Herriard Estate, RG25 2PL 
01256 637240   www.sofasandstuff.com 
 
FURNITURE RESTORATION 
BEN NORRIS & CO Ltd   Restorers of Antique 
Furniture. We specialise in all aspects of furniture 
restoration including French Polishing.  Member of 
BAFRA. Free estimates. Now in Basingstoke. 
01256 333124    www.bennorrisandcoltd.co.uk 
colin@bennorrisandco.co.uk   
 
GARAGE SERVICES 
KINGS MOTOR SERVICES  
MOT Test centre. Servicing on all makes of cars. 
Tyres. Air con. Diagnostics.  Parking sensors. 
South Warnborough 01256 862221 
www.kings-motors.co.uk 
enquiries@kings-motors.co.uk 
 
I-DEAL-CARS Cliddesden 
MOT test centre. Diagnostics, servicing and welding 
on all makes of cars.  Friendly local reliable service 
01256-324100 or mobile 07868724101 
 
GARDENS, LANDSCAPING, PONDS, FENCES 
see also Tree Work, Logs  &  Xtra ad 
DAVE BALL GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
Logs & kindling wood. Fencing. 
01256 381631   07796417673 
 
BEST KEPT GARDEN SERVICES Experienced local 
couple for year-round garden care, mowing, hedges, 
pruning & general maintenance. Contact Giles 
(Tunworth) 01256 353450, mob 07811 332282 
continued 
 

Gardens, fencing, ponds, continued 
COLOURFENCE UK - No maintenance garden fence 
Attractive steel garden fencing, railings or gates in 
various colours. No more annual wood treatment or 
nailing panels back after storms. Storm-proof in wind 
gusts of up to 130 mph.25-year guarantee.  
Australian product, now available here. Check out the 
photos on the website at: -      www.colourfence.co.uk   
Contact Tom for a free quote on 01256 700552. 
 
CREATIVE GARDENS 
Qualified gardener with 8 years’ experience running a 
design and maintenance business from Hook. 
All aspects of gardening undertaken. Expert 
plantsman.   Tel. 07590 272634 
 
GARDENS BY DESIGN 
Creative garden design and landscaping. 
Fiveways, Humbly Grove, S.Warnborough.   
01256 862475, mob 07787 558572  
 
G & S PONDSCAPES 
Specialising in the construction, cleaning and 
maintenance of ponds, waterfalls and rockeries. 
Installation and advice for pumps and filtration. 
All aspects of hard landscaping undertaken. 
Call Gary or Sarah for a free no obligation quote: 
01420 475060 or 07866 424798 
 
SAUNDERS LANDSCAPE SERVICES 
All general garden maintenance 
Patios, walls, fencing 
Hard and soft landscaping 
Tel/fax 01256 520163, mob 07831 318097 
 
J SMITH & SON   
Regular and one-off visits. 
Lawns, Hedges, turfing, patios, driveways, fencing, 
pergolas, brickwork, garden clearance, gutters, and 
much more. Please phone for a free quotation 
01256 862860 or 07990 576440 
Victoria@jsmithandson.com 
www.jsmithandson.com                   
 
GARDEN MACHINERY SERVICE 
EGHAM MOWER SERVICES, Sales, Servicing, 
Repairs. Guaranteed repairs and overhauls on all 
types of horticultural machinery.  New and 
reconditioned machines in stock.  Established 
company, competitive rates. Hurst Farm, Winchfield, 
RG27 8SL. 01252 844404 
 
continued 
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Garden Machinery continued 
MALCOLM STONEMAN REPAIRS  
Garden Machinery. Sales, Service and Repair. 
North Warnborough.  
01256 701422.  mob 07850 655138 
 
 
GARDEN URNS, STATUARY.  
JARDINIQUE   Specialists in unusual pieces for 
gardens large and small.  Large selection of 
interesting items, including birdbaths, seats, staddle 
stones, urns, sundials and much more for your 
garden or in the home.  For opening times see our  
website or phone 01420 560055    
www.jardinique.co.uk   Edward or Sarah Neish, Old 
Park Farm, Abbey Rd, Beech, Alton, GU34 4AP   
 
 
GIFTS    KATHERINE JANE 
Gifts for all occasions  
Mon-Sat 9.30 am to 5 pm 
Fountains Mall, High St, Odiham 
01256 703482 
 
HAIR, HOLISTIC, BEAUTY, SKIN 
A TOUCH OF BEAUTY - salon within Mary of 
Odiham Hair, High St, Odiham.  All beauty & holistic 
treatments, waxing, manicure, reflexology.   Pamper 
yourself today!  Tracy 01256 701775 
 
HAIR RAZORS, hairdresser for ladies, men & 
children too, in Cliddesden, local salon for all your 
hairdressing needs. For an appointment please call 
Dawn 01256-322376 or mobile 07966579628 
 
HATS 
HAMPSHIRE HATS. We have a stunning selection of 
hats for your special day. 
Please ring 01256 702107 for an appointment.    
 
HEALTH, PHYSIO, PILATES 
PHYSIOTHERAPY Back and neck pain, headaches, 
sports injuries, ante/postnatal advice or posture 
improvement through physiotherapy, Clinical 
Pilates and DMS. Physiotherapy clinic in Upton 
Grey. Annabel Acheson-Gray, Grad Dip Phys 
Addenbrooke’s, P-G Dip Manips, Cert Clinical Pilates 
and DMS 07525140967 annabelsag@gmail.com 
 
PILATES EXERCISE Hampshire’s newest, fully 
equipped and completely dedicated private Pilates 
studio has now opened on the Herriard Estate with 
ex-London Royal Ballet soloist, Pippa Wylde.  

Private, studio and beginners classes now available.  
Herriard tel 01256 381122 or email 
pippa@pippawylde.com   www.pippawylde.com 
 
HYPNOTHERAPY - Annie Winfield, Hackwood Park. 
Over 30 years of NHS Experience as a nurse 
I help children & adults with a range of issues e.g. 
phobias, anxiety, fertility issues, weight loss, exam 
nerves, stopping smoking. Results often rapid and 
the initial consultation is free. 01256 320538/07894 
099351 www.myhypnotherapyworks.co.uk 
annie@myhypnotherapyworks.co.uk 
 
HOUSESITTING     PAM & BRIAN DIXEY Local 
couple will look after your home, garden & pets while 
you are away.  Reasonable rates.  01256 862577  
 
HELP   
PHONE JOAN gives you back your spare time by 
doing the jobs you don't like doing - searching for 
reliable trades people, organising odd-jobs and 
household projects, researching best buys and much 
more. We also provide reliable cleaners & ironers for 
regular or one-off spring cleans. Call Joan on 01252 
612033 or visit our website at www.phonejoan.co.uk 
 
MOBILITY EQUIPMENT /DAILY LIVING AIDS 
OUT & ABOUT - your local supplier of Stairlifts, 
Riser-Recliners, Wheelchairs, Scooters and Daily 
Living Aids. We also hire, service and repair your 
equipment. Now part of the national Motability 
scheme. Visit our showroom at 25 Southview Rise, 
Alton or call 01420 549481. Free home assessments 
by arrangement. www.outandabout-uk.com. We’ll 
help you find all you need to live life to the full! 
 
NURSERY SCHOOL, CHILDMINDING   
LITTLE CRICKETS NURSERY SCHOOL 
in the Sports Pavilion at Herriard Green. The school 
is for children aged 2-5yrs and is run by a team of 
experienced staff. We welcome visitors  
so please call Nicky on 01256 384114,or visit our 
website  www.littlecricketsherriard.co.uk.      
 
Alison Fontaine OFSTED Outstanding Registered 
CHILDMINDER South Warnborough  
Tel:01256 862116 Mobile: 0771 227 0922  
Email: alisonfontaine123@btinternet.com 
 
PEST CONTROL  
BASINGSTOKE PEST SERVICES 
Mammals, insects and birds. One-off treatments and 
annual contracts.  BPCA trained and insured 
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Most treatments guaranteed including rodents, 
wasps, squirrels and moles              
No Sun or bank holiday surcharges 
01256 686238   Mobile: 07585 896229  
www.basingstokepestservices.co.uk 
 
PCS – For all your pest control needs.   Wasps, bees, 
hornets, mice, rats, moles, fleas, bed bugs, 
cockroaches and much more!  Fast reliable 
professional service. Fully insured.  Members of the 
BPCA Same day service, no call out charge.  Call 
now on 01256 389124 or email pcs1@live.co.uk 
 
PIANOS  & PIANO LESSONS 
BEN WHEELER PIANOS LTD 
Piano sales: new and used. Piano tuning & repair, 
piano removals, piano stools and accessories. 
www.benwheelerpianos.co.uk   01256 477198 
 
PIANO LESSONS and MUSIC THEORY:  Enjoy 
learning with a qualified and experienced teacher for 
all ages. Beginners a speciality. Joyce Refausse 
01256 472108  
 
PLUMBING 
S.R. HALL Ltd  
Gas-Safe registered Plumbing & Heating Engineers  
All aspects of plumbing works undertaken  
01256 765535, email: srhallltd@btconnect.com 
 
SAS PLUMBING AND HEATING LTD  (Steve 
Sullivan) All aspects of plumbing and heating 
Specialising in design and installation of luxury 
bathrooms. Power showers. Water softeners 
Gas and oil heating systems. Boiler and cylinder 
changes 01256 478920 or e-mail: 
karen.sullivan@tiscali.co.uk 
 
STEVEN LAWRENCE Plumbing Services Ltd 
Installation, repair & maintenance of boilers, central 
heating, radiators, taps, showers, toilets. Burst pipes 
& leaks, blockages.   Gas Safe registered (179698).   
Tel 01252 622349, mobile 07957 306 202 
email: plumbing.services14@gmail.com 
 
PRINTERS 
PRINT DIRECTIONS  
Complete design, print, web based services under 
one roof.  Never Despair Studios, Unit 2, Alton Road 
South Warnborough, Hampshire, RG29 1RT    
Tel:  01256 863000   Fax: 01256 863001 
info@printdirections.co.uk   www.printdirections.co.uk 
 

PREMISES TO RENT   Offices, workshops and 
stores available; occasional cottages and paddocks. 
Herriard Estate Office: 01256 381275. 
www.herriardpark.com 

 
SECRETARIAL, SERVICED OFFICES 
OLD BANK HOUSE, ODIHAM 
For friendly and efficient Faxing     
Copying, Binding, Word processing 
Business address & serviced office accommodation 
contact Old Bank House, 59 High Street, Odiham. 
01256 704500, fax 01256 704717 
email: fridaystreet@oldbankhouse.co.uk 
 
SECURITY ALARMS  
SECURITY SERVICES Your local SSAIB approved 
installer with more than 20 years’ experience in the 
alarm industry. All installations comply with current 
industry standards and can be either audible or 
monitored. Existing systems can be maintained 
based on site visit.  We offer 24 hour cover and a 
keyholding service. For information or free quote call 
Robert Jenkins on 01252 844318 or 07721428782 
 
TILES    PICCOLPASSO   Handmade tiles & pottery 
Caroline Egleston, Old Farm Yard 
Lasham, nr Alton.   01256 381133 
www.piccolpasso.com 
 
TRANSPORT   L.HUNT & SONS LTD 
General haulage, workshop, warehouse, groupage, 
low loaders, HIABS, 
Reynard House, Weston Road, 
Upton Grey, RG25 2RJ 
01256 862 702.   Fax 01256 862190 
www.huntsofbasingstoke.com 
 
TREE WORK, LOGS 
See also under Gardens 
M&S TREES, Tree Care Specialists 
Catering for all aspects of tree care. 
01252 405669   mikeandsteve@mandstrees.co.uk 
www.mandstrees.co.uk                     
 
TREES AND LOGS.  All your tree surgery needs. 
Felling, crown lifting, reductions and thinning.  
Hedges. Free quotation. Log supply. HCC Trading 
Standards Approved - Buy with Confidence scheme. 
Contact Richard 07971 374345. 
richard@treeandlogs.com   www.treesandlogs.com 
 
continued 
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TREE SURGERY, TPO and Conservation Area 
applications, hedge cutting, stump removal. BBSH 
(Warwick Hawes) Carpenters Cottage, Burkham, 
near Alton. 01256 381259. Mob 07990 804692 

 
PHIL IN THE WOODS for logs and Tree Surgery. 
Fully insured. 
Phone 01256 862748 or 07508 056025 
 
TV & SOUND REPAIRS, AERIAL & SATELLITE  
HILLARY SERVICES Sound & Vision Repairs 
in your home to minimise delay & disruption. We 
service TVs, Hi-Fi systems, CCTV cameras & 
monitors, microwave ovens. We install Freesat HD, 
Also extra TV or phone points. Members of HCC 
Trading Standards ‘Buy with Confidence’ Scheme.    
Tel 01489 891 991     mob  07971 590 526 
 
HORIZON SOUND & VISION Aerial installation for 
Freeview. Freesat, European TV, Sky , Extra TV/sky 
points for magic eye & HD on multiple TVs.  Phone & 
Ethernet points. TV wall installation.  Free survey. 
System planning.  Hidden cabling. Tuning & Smart 
TV Set up. Cable tidying.  Weak/Low & Wifi Signal 
Improvement. CCTV Installations.  Audio Systems 
including Sonos.  Trading Standards approved.  
01256 841860   www.horizonsatellites.co.uk  
 
TUTORS 
BASING TUTORS   Local Tutors for Local People 
One-to-One Tuition. Friendly, personal approach, 
professional tutors. Full diagnostic assessment with 
no further obligation. Initial consultation free of 
charge.  01256 470948 
email: admin@basingtutors.com 
www.basingtutors.com 
 
FRENCH TUITION is available in your area from a 
French native speaker. From grammar to 
conversation, all levels are catered for with learning 
tailored to the individual’s needs.  Lessons can be 
organised for groups or individuals in your own home.  
Call Nadia 01256 930129 - 07775 500382 
 
WATER SOFTENING 
AMS MAYFAIR. Fed up with scale in showers & 
kettles or the taste of your tap water? A family 
business based in Hook, we manufacture / supply 
affordable water softeners and water filters including 
the latest block salt versions. We also undertake 
water softener servicing and repairs, no call out 
charge. For more info call 01256 768171, mob 
07836247694 or visit  www.amswater.co.uk. 

WEBSITES 
WEB DIRECTIONS Websites for all budgets from 
£55.00  Never Despair Studios, Unit 2, Alton Road, 
South Warnborough, Hampshire RG29 1RT  Tel 
01256 863050 info@webdirections.co.uk  
www.webdirections.co.uk.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please don’t send any more advertising 

enquiries to Susie Vereker’s old .fsnet address 

as this has been closed.  Contact Susie via the 
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HERRIARD AND WINSLADE NEWS 
www.herriard-pc.gov.uk 

https://www.facebook.com/herriardexservicesclub 
Join ‘Herriard Village’ Group on http://www.Facebook.com 

 
Full Obituary: Mike Branigan, 23rd October 1941 to 13th June 
2017, Aged 75. Chair of Herriard Parish Council. 
Mike was born in Reading in 1941. He became Head Boy of Stoneham 
Grammar School, where he excelled at sports: captaining the rugby, 
cricket and football teams, as well as representing Berkshire schoolboys. 
He read Geography at Liverpool University, where he met Tish 
Rawlinson. They were married in 1965.  

He began his lifelong career with Shell as a regional rep, and Tish 
and Mike started their family. Patrick was born in 1969, Daniel in 1970 
and Katie in 1974. His promotions through the ranks of Shell gave them 
an exciting odyssey around the UK before they settled in Kennel 
Cottage, Herriard, in 1978.  

Mike became a Senior Marketing Executive for Shell UK and then 
Shell International, and a fantastic opportunity arose to relocate to 
Canada. This was a wonderful time for the whole family. Their 
achievements and adventures in Canada included Tish babysitting Eddy 
the Eagle at the Calgary Winter Olympics and Mike commissioning a 
giant hot air balloon in the shape of a petrol pump and the Calgary 
Saddledome Olympic walkway.  

In 1989 Mike and Tish returned to the UK where he developed 
Shell’s involvement with Formula 1 through the Marlboro McLaren 
team and then with Ferrari. Highlights included playing tennis 
with Ayrton Senna and singing “Suspicious Minds” in karaoke with 
Michael Schumacher! In 1995 he was promoted to Head of Marketing 
for Shell Asia with two years in Bangkok, followed by two more in 
Kuala Lumpur, before returning to the UK and retiring.  

Sadly what should have been a much deserved, long, active and 
reflective retirement with his true love and best friend was cut cruelly 
short by the onset of Tish’s Alzheimer’s and, ultimately, Mike’s cancer. 

In Herriard, Mike was a Parish Councillor for nearly 20 years and 
Parish Chairman for the past two - and he was a very good one. Through 
his Parish Council roles Mike gave his time, vision and skills 
generously. We are indebted to him for leading a huge range of 
successful projects in the village. From the 20,000 daffodils that grace 
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Herriard Green each Spring - to the village-wide survey in 2013 that has 
spun-off so many other initiatives - these were in large part Mike’s ideas.  

Michael Schumacher, someone Mike knew and respected 
said,  “Never think that success is down to just your own performance. 
The flowers of victory belong in many vases”. So it was with Mike, who 
was always meticulous about thanking others for their help - whether 
that was his fellow councillors, members of the Parish Council working 
groups that supported them, or the village at large.  

It’s a sadness to all of us involved, that Mike won’t see the 
completion of the new housing in the village - the need for which was 
illuminated by that 2013 survey. Mike did a huge amount to drive this 
project and his infectious enthusiasm was vital as plans progressed.  
Mike was fair and objective and always stood up for the things that 
mattered to Herriard, he lead from the front in challenging things that 
threatened the village or the well-being of people who live here.  
Mike was well known locally as a skilled and tenacious lobbyist, and a 
number of politicians and civil servants Mike dealt with during his time 
as Chairman also came to understand this!  

Mike was a true villager.  He brought people together and 
whatever the situation, everyone knew he would always help out. Many 
remember the festive gatherings in the Herriard Royal British Legion 
hall after the annual Carol Concert.  Mike with his continuously 
replenished pitcher of mulled wine: filling, refilling and refilling the 
glasses of all those assembled. Mike’s smile would always broaden as 
the event progressed - frequent sampling was essential so he could be 
certain quality was maintained!  
 

On behalf of Herriard Parish Council and the village: thank you for 
everything Mike. The Branigan Family & Gareth Davies (on behalf of 
Herriard Parish Council) 

 
Herriard & Winslade Summer Fete & Fun Dog Show, June 18th 
2017: Hottest Herriard Fete Ever?! 
 Will this year go down as the hottest Herriard Fete ever? We think it 
was! Understandably the Fun Dog Show was much quieter than usual – 
but the bar and the ice cream van did a roaring trade!  The bric-a-brac 
stand was huge and did very well, the Teddy Tombola sold out and the 
Draw did brilliantly.  The plant stall (all the plants were grown locally 
and mostly by the Herriard Garden Club) was really popular and looked 
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stunning.  The bottle tombola was the largest ever and sold out really 
quickly.  There were so many games for the children plus a teacup 
fairground ride.   

We were also so lucky to have for the first time some interactive 
street theatre games, which were brilliant fun!  The welly throwing and 
china smashing were thoroughly enjoyed  - even in the heat of the 
afternoon!  The legendry Herriard Teas did well – more squash than 
tea!  The cakes all cooked by villagers were amazing and absolutely 
delicious.  The Produce Stall was heaving with all manner of locally 
made cakes, biscuits, jams, marmalade, cheese etc.  

This year’s grand total was £2,785.46 – an amazing figure despite 
the sweltering weather! It all goes to St Mary’s Church Herriard with 
Winslade.  Thank you to all those people who braved the heat to come 
and support us, and to everyone who helped out on the day – you’re 
amazing!!! We begin now to make notes for next year – and we’re 
definitely thinking water slide!  
 Kate, Sara and Fiona 

 
Herriard and Lasham with Bentworth WI: Life Under German Rule 
and RHS Wisley Visit! 
On 6th July we had our Garden Meeting at 1, Nashes Green, by kind 
invitation of Diane Southam.  It was a very hot day and we were pleased 
to have shelter under the gazebo. We started the meeting with a Pimms. 
After the business we had various cakes and scones, some donated by 
members.   

The results of the Alton Group Quiz were announced and our team 
won with 146 points against 143, 133 and 107. As our visit to Wisley had 
to be changed to 9th September we are still hoping to fill the coach, we 
need 17 to pay.  If you would be interested please get in touch with Diane 
381965 for more details.  

We have been invited to Barbara Jeremiah’s Brick Kiln Cottage to 
play croquet on 3rd August at 2.00pm, she requests that we wear a hat and 
dresses for the occasion, please bring a small amount of food for the 
refreshments. Thank you so much Diane for such a lovely meeting in 
your beautiful garden.  

The September meeting is in RBL Hall at 7.30 on 7th.  Life under 
German Rule in Guernsey. We would welcome newcomers to our meetings. 

 Helen Herring 
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WESTON PATRICK and WESTON CORBETT NEWS  
 

Summer BBQ in aid of St Lawrence Church 
Weston Patrick and Weston Corbett held their Annual Summer BBQ on 
the 1st July in aid of St Lawrence Church, in the grounds of the Old 
Rectory, Weston Patrick, by kind permission of Mr. and Mrs. R 
Longfield. The sun shone and a large crowd from the village and 
surrounding area enjoyed an excellent BBQ of local leg of lamb, 
excellent salads, outstanding puddings, cheese and so much more. The 
feedback has been excellent and a wonderful sum of £1812.50 was 
raised for St Lawrence’s Church. Thank you to all who attended and 
supported the evening and all those who gave their time to get the 
evening organised. This annual event is great fun, so if you haven’t 
attended one before, look out for a date next year for next year’s event 
and come along. You will be very welcome and it’s in a good cause 

 
 
 

…AND OTHER IMPORTANT THINGS 
 
Ride and Stride: 9th September 2017 
Ride and Stride is a fun day out for all.  The day comprises simply 
visiting as many churches as you either can or want to in a day, always 
the second Saturday in September. How you do it is up to you, in the 
past tractors have been driven from church to church, horses have been 
ridden, and the visits have even been made using a bus pass.  Many 
churches provide refreshments on the day, so not only do you get to see 
some great buildings, you also get to meet some really nice and 
interesting people – who feed you as well!   

There is a serious side to Ride and Stride, the event is non-religious 
and is organised to raise money for the maintenance of the fabric of our 
churches.  If you want to take part please see the website 
www.hihct.org.uk which will give you details of all the churches 
participating throughout Hampshire, as well as details of how to make a 
donation or get sponsorship.   
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North Hampshire Downs Mothers’ Union 
We normally have a quiet month in August – but this year we will be 
baking cakes for RAF Families Day on 24th August.  We meet again in 
September for our AGM on Tuesday 19th September combined with our 
bring and share supper.  You are most welcome to join us to find out 
more about all our activities. Our Leader, Sue Murphy, can be contacted 
on 01252 845011.   
 
RAF Odiham Families Day, Thursday 24th August 2017 
Once again Odiham Deanery Mothers’ Union has been asked to provide 
tea and homemade cakes for RAF Odiham’s Families Day on 24th 
August.  We expect to cater for around 3,000 people on the day, and our 
stall is greatly appreciated by the personnel and their families, who now 
eagerly come and find us. May we ask you to bake again? We would be 
grateful for contributions of home made biscuits, cakes, buns, tray bakes, 
cup cakes. Favourites are carrot cake, chocolate anything, lemon drizzle, 
coffee cake, fairy cakes.  
IMPORTANT!    *** NO NUTS! (not even decoration)   *** NO   FRESH   CREAM! *** 

As usual we need thousands of cakes and biscuits, and these are 
never wasted. Any leftovers go to other Mothers’ Union projects 
immediately. If you can’t bake, please consider a donation, as there is 
always much to buy and we do not charge for the refreshments. It is an 
important part of our service to the RAF families to let them have it for 
free. We will be collecting cakes on Wednesday 23rd August, so please 
contact one of the following to arrange to drop off your cake, or to have 
it collected: Valerie Bartlett, 703501, Carol Kirkpatrick, 702609. Thank 
you so much, and we look forward to another successful year. 
 
News from Basingstoke Voluntary Action 
Are you looking to volunteer?  If you are looking for a voluntary role, do 
visit www.volunteernorthhants.org.uk or contact us at 
vc@bvaction.org.uk or phone 01256 423850 for an appointment to 
explore potential volunteering opportunities. If you have questions about 
volunteering visit www.volunteernorthhants.org/volunteering/ 

Our volunteering website, in partnership with Hart and Rushmoor 
Volunteer Centre, is proving to be a great success. Having moved away 
from Do-it, we are now able to provide organisations with more detailed 
information about potential volunteers and our placement rate has 
increased significantly.  
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North Warnborough & District Garden Club  
There will be no meeting in August.  We look forward to seeing 
everyone again in September.  Details will be published in the 
September edition. 
 
News from St Mary’s School, Bentworth 
The Bentworth Village and School Fete was a wonderful day for us all – 
even the weather played its part!! The Cheerleaders were amazing and 
the Year R Dancers were so confident and proud! Huge congratulations 
to all who performed. The Confident Kids workshops have been running 
for a little while now and really help to prepare our Year R children for 
Sharing Assemblies and wider school events.  

As the youngest members of the school prepare to move into Year 
1, their Year R reports reflect just how hard the Oak team work to 
provide your children with the very best learning opportunities. There 
are exciting times ahead!            

Moving from the youngest children to the eldest children…. The 
Year 6 Maths Competition Team merged with Amery Hill to enter the 
district Alton College Maths Challenge. This was the next step after St 
Marys won the Alton Primary Schools Maths Competition and the 
children were looking forward to it. Mrs Fordyce, Chair of Governors 
for St Marys, took the children and expressed how challenging the event 
was. The team had to work both individually and as a team, under 
various time pressures and in a range of problem-solving and reasoning 
questions.  

Staying with Y6, Staff members and many proud parents, joined 
Elder Class for their Leavers Service at Winchester Cathedral. Bishop 
Jonathan and Bishop Tim spoke to a packed cathedral about the Parable 
of the Lost Sheep and all the schools brought their Ewe. St Mary’s Ewes 
looked amazing and we hope this helps Elder Class remember that every 
single unique and wonderful individual is valued by God and valued by 
us!     

This year, Father’s Day was not only extremely hot but it was also 
the day of The Shalden Fete. The school choir sung beautifully under a 
cool and shady tree. Well done to all the children who came along and 
thank you to the parents who gave up their time too – much appreciated. 

We are delighted to announce some new appointments to the super 
team at St Marys. We have a new Caretaker – Mr Flowers who has 
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already made an amazing start and new staff members joining the team 
in September, Mrs. Billington - the new SENCo, working at St. Mary’s 
one day a week, Miss. Guy who will be a full-time Learning Support 
Assistant —supporting Miss Woods in Lime Class in the morning and 
giving whole school support, where needed and finally Mrs. Jones who 
will be a Learning Support Assistant giving small group support in Lime 
Class in the afternoons. WELCOME TO YOU ALL! 

In another first for the school, we held a Resilience evening with 
Maureen Bowes who is an amazing and insightful professional. 72 
children had parents who attended the evening, all coming together, to 
think about what our children need to enable them to develop into 
unique and wonderful young adults who will unleash their magic even 
further. 

It is wonderful when a pupil takes an opportunity and runs with it, 
which is exactly what one pupil in Lime Class did when Gilbert White 
Museum ran a nature writing competition (Alton schools). Rose 
Edmunds won the competition with an amazing poem about nocturnal 
animals. The manager of the educational centre said “The minute I read 
her poem, it transported me to a forest in the dark of night. Her word 
choices were perfect– I just loved it”. Many congratulations Rose!   

Earlier this term, thanks to the determination of the Pupil Council 
and some great contacts from Canon Ed, we had the opportunity to meet 
Ross Smith. Ross has cerebral palsy and has known Canon Ed for over 
25 years, when they first met at Treloar's. Ross talked about his normal 
day, his work, his equipment and his dreams and hobbies. He also talked 
about his own personal challenges. The children had a Q&A session and 
we sang a song about walking together and being strong as one. Very 
poignant in recent weeks. The children really enjoyed his visit and one 
pupil was heard to say as they walked back up to school  - " that was the 
best Collective Worship ever". Many thanks to Canon Ed and the Pupil 
Council and of course, Ross Smith.       

St Mary’s raised an incredible £165 for Race for Life Cancer 
Research and completed an amazing 108 miles! 

Caity Stevens won a Hampshire Music Service Composing 
Competition. Children who play the oboe in Hampshire will be able to 
play her composition which she named ‘The Elephant’s dance’. Well-
done Caity!  
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Sitting with Jane  
Sitting with Jane is a unique public art trail to celebrate Jane Austen’s 
connections with Basingstoke and her birthplace, Steventon, and forms 
part of a global commemoration of her life in 2017, the 200th 
anniversary of her death. 
     Sitting with Jane is a trail made up of 24 ‘BookBenches’ in and 
around Basingstoke, each uniquely designed and painted by a 
professional artist with their personal interpretation of a Jane Austen 
theme. The trail will link together locations – all with free public access. 
It will be in place between June and September 2017, and will be 
accompanied by a free to download app and a trail guide. 
After, the benches will all be auctioned in aid of our charity partner, Ark 
Cancer Centre Charity, to leave a valuable lasting legacy in the region. 
http://www.sittingwithjane.com/ 
Rotary creates fun “Sitting with Jane” 
For a bit of fun for all the family, Basingstoke Deane Rotary has created 
simple challenges. They are based around “Sitting with Jane”, simple to 
take part in, cost nothing to enter, but there are prizes!  

Spot the bench. There are 10 beautifully painted “Sitting with 
Jane” book-benches sited around the centre of Basingstoke.  Rotary has 
captured photos of a small section of each bench. The challenge is to 
identify the benches from the photos. Entries back by August 31st, and 
all fully correct ones will be entered into a prize draw.  For the more 
adventurous, try the bigger challenge to spot the 12 benches sited around 
our local villages.  

Rotopix17   This is a simple photo + caption competition in which 
all the family can get involved. Take a photo, add a caption to make it 
amusing, and together photo + caption need to fit the theme “Anything 
related to Jane Austen”. Have fun being creative. Entries back by August 
31st, and there are awards for winners. 

Basingstoke Deane Rotary is running these challenges to support 
the local Ark Cancer Centre Charity. To find out more details about all 
of them, and how to take part in each, simply go to our Basingstoke 
Deane Rotary website www.rcbd.org.uk. We think you’ll find them fun 
for all the family.   
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August events at the Basingstoke Discovery Centre 

Charlie’s Storytelling Parties Thursday 3rd August / 10am & 
11.15am / £3.75 (Adults free) / Ages 3+. Join children’s entertainer and 
actress Charlie Sanderson for 45 minutes of storytelling, singing and 
other surprises! ��� 

Cycling with Confidence Saturday 5th August / 10.30am / 
£3.50��Cycling is healthy, convenient, cheap, easy and fun. This 
session looks at everything you need to cycle safely, whether for family 
rides, cycling to school or work, relaxing fun, or whether you dream of 
being the next Trotty or Wiggo. As well as tips on bike types, cycle care, 
group riding and safe riding techniques for dealing with today’s road 
conditions, you may also discover why you should not give a balloon to 
a hedgehog! 

Board in the Library �Wednesday 9th August / 2pm – 6pm / FREE 
Bring out your competitive streak with games like Splendour and 
Carcassonne. Or working cooperatively – try a game of Pandemic to 
help save humanity! 

Creative Writing Wednesday 16th August / 2pm – 4pm / £1 
New members are welcome at this supportive group for writers of all 
genres and ability 

Family Chess Coaching Tuesday 22nd August / 10am – 1pm 
(drop-in) / Free. David Graham and members of the Basingstoke Junior 
Chess Club will be visiting to offer hints, tips and guidance for complete 
beginners as well as to those with some knowledge and experience. 

Advance booking is strongly recommended - for ticketed events you 
can order online or visit Basingstoke Discovery Centre in Festival Place, 
or call 01256 478670.   
www.hants.gov.uk/librariesandarchives/library/libraryfinder/basingstoke 
 
Odiham and & Old Basing Health Centres: Patient Participation 

Group: Diabetes 

Diabetes is a lifelong condition that causes a person’s blood sugar 
level to become too high. There are two main types of diabetes: type 1 
diabetes – where the body’s immune system attacks and destroys the 
cells that produce insulin. Type 2 – where the body doesn’t produce 
enough insulin, or the body's cells don't react to insulin . 

Type 2 diabetes is far more common than type 1. In the 
UK, around 90% of all adults with diabetes have type 2. During 
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pregnancy, some women have such high levels of blood glucose that 
their body is unable to produce enough insulin to absorb it all. This is 
known as gestational diabetes. Many more people have blood sugar 
levels above the normal range, but not high enough to be diagnosed as 
having diabetes. This is sometimes known as pre-diabetes. If your blood 
sugar level is above the normal range, your risk of developing full-blown 
diabetes is increased. It's very important for diabetes to be diagnosed as 
early as possible because it will get progressively worse if left untreated. 

When to see a doctor: Visit your GP as soon as possible if you 
experience the main symptoms of diabetes, which include feeling 
very thirsty, urinating more frequently than usual (particularly at night), 
feeling very tired, weight loss and loss of muscle bulk, itching around 
the penis or vagina, or frequent episodes of thrush, cuts or wounds that 
heal slowly and blurred vision. Type 1 diabetes can develop quickly over 
weeks or even days. Many people have type 2 diabetes for years without 
realising because the early symptoms tend to be general.  

Causes of diabetes: The amount of sugar in the blood is controlled 
by a hormone called insulin, which is produced by the pancreas (a gland 
behind the stomach). When food is digested and enters your 
bloodstream, insulin moves glucose out of the blood and into cells, 
where it's broken down to produce energy. However, if you 
have diabetes, your body is unable to break down glucose into energy. 
This is because there's either not enough insulin to move the glucose, or 
the insulin produced doesn't work properly. Although there are no 
lifestyle changes you can make to lower your risk of type 1 diabetes, 
type 2 diabetes is often linked to being overweight 

Living with diabetes: If you're diagnosed with diabetes, you'll need 
to eat healthily, take regular exercise and carry out regular blood tests to 
ensure your blood glucose levels stay balanced. People diagnosed with 
type 1 diabetes also require regular insulin injections for the rest of their 
life. As type 2 diabetes is a progressive condition, medication may 
eventually be required, usually in the form of tablets. 

Diabetic eye screening: Everyone with diabetes aged 12 or over 
should be invited to have their eyes screened once a year. If you have 
diabetes, your eyes are at risk from diabetic retinopathy, a condition that 
can lead to sight loss if it's not treated. Screening, which involves a half-
hour check to examine the back of the eyes, is a way of detecting the 
condition early so it can be treated more effectively.  
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SMALL ADS 
 

Pick Your Own - West Green Fruits 
West Green Road, Hartley Wintney RG27 8LP. Open June to September 
for a wide selection of PYO & ready-picked summer fruits and vegetables, 
honey, jams and free-range eggs; and Christmas trees etc from end 
November. For information please call 01252 845772 or visit 
www.westgreenfruits.com 
 
Herriard, Converted Stable Block 
Available for short lets, weekends, holidays, wedding guests etc. 
Beautiful countryside, walk straight onto foot/bridle paths. Large double 
bedroom, bathroom, open plan 26' kitchen/dining/drawing room with log 
burning fire. Small garden. 2-night minimum. Breakfast food provided for 
2-night stays. Tricia Neri 07788 585001 or tricianeri@aol.com 
 

 
 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 
Upton Grey Village Hall for hire from £7.00 per hour. Functions, 
meetings, parties, private and commercial. Full kitchen facilities, central 
heating and sound system, chairs, tables, crockery and cutlery available. 
Contact Brian and Pam Dixey for further information, 01256 862577. 
 
The Royal British Legion Hall, Herriard Available for hire: wedding 
receptions, functions, parties, meetings, and events. Fully licensed bar, 
full kitchen facilities, garden, tables and chairs, sound system, disabled 
access, central heating, pool table and darts. Key holder 01256 381403 or 
email hall bookings to herriardrblhall@aol.co.uk 
 
 
 
Disclaimer: Please note that the views expressed in this magazine are the 
contributors’ personal opinions and do not necessarily represent the views of the 
editors 
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CHURCH SERVICES (please also see the weekday services under “Regular Events”)  

6 August – The 8th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said)  8:00am Tunworth 
Family Communion (CW sung)  9:45am Upton Grey 
Family Communion (CW sung) 11:15am Herriard 
Matins (sung) 11:15am Weston Patrick 

13 August – The 9th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said)  8:00am Herriard 
Tent Service (in the meadow)   9:45am Upton Grey 
Holy Communion (CW sung) 11:15am Weston Patrick 
Evensong (sung)  6:00pm Tunworth 

20 August – The 10th Sunday after Trinity 
(No 8.00am service at Upton Grey) 
Holy Communion (CW sung)  9:00am Tunworth 
Family Service (sung)  9:45am Upton Grey 
Morning Prayer Patronal (sung) 10:00am Herriard  

27 August – The 11th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said)  8:00am Weston Patrick 
Family Service (sung)  9:00am Tunworth 
Café Church  9:45am Upton Grey 
Family Service (sung) 10:00am Herriard  

3 September – The 12th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said) *9:00am Tunworth 
Family Communion (CW sung)  9:45am Upton Grey 
Family Communion (CW sung) 11:15am Herriard 
Matins (sung) 11:15am Weston Patrick 
Benefice Licensing Service: Linda Scard  3.00pm Newnham 

10 September – The 13th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said)  8:00am Herriard 
Parish Communion Patronal (CW sung)  9:45am Upton Grey 
Holy Communion (CW sung) 11:15am Weston Patrick 
Evensong (sung)  6:00pm Tunworth 

17 September – The 14th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said)  8:00am Upton Grey 
Holy Communion (CW sung)  9:00am Tunworth 
Family Service (sung)  9:45am Upton Grey 
Matins (sung) 10:00am Herriard 
Benefice Worship Gathering  7:30pm Odiham  

24 September – The 15th Sunday after Trinity 
Holy Communion (1662 said)  8:00am Weston Patrick 
Family Service (sung)  9:00am Tunworth 
Café Church  9:45am Upton Grey 
Family Service (sung) 10:00am Herriard  

* Please note the new time for the Tunworth BCP Holy Communion service on the first 
Sunday of the month: from September at 9.00am (previously 8.00am). 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – August 2017 
 
This Month 
7th-11th Aug Children’s Tennis Coaching, UG Tennis Court 9.00am 
12th Aug Sat Summer Flower Show, Church Meadow Upton Grey  1.00pm 
12th Aug Sat Summer Disco Dinner Party, Church Meadow, Upton Grey 7.30pm 
13th Aug Sun Tent service in the meadow – Upton Grey 
13th Aug Sun Twelfth Night, Church Meadow, Upton Grey 3.00pm 
15th Aug Tue Children’s Summer Swimming and Picnic 3.30pm 
 
Advance Dates 2017 
 
9th Sep Sat Soapbox Challenge Extravaganza, Upton Grey 9.00am-4.00pm 
30th Sep Sat Harvest Supper, Upton Grey Village Hall 7.30pm 
28th Oct Sat  Upton Grey Autumn Festival 
11th Nov Sat Children in Need, St Mary’s Church, Upton Grey 6.00pm  
Regular Events 
Each Mon  Prayer Group, 4 Little Hoddington 9.45am 
Each Wed  Upton Grey Toddler Group 10.00am 
Each Wed  Dementia Support plus Carers, Sunflower Café, Odiham 2.00pm 
1st Thurs  Herriard WI  7.30pm 
1st Thurs  Tunworth Coffee morning, Tunworth Church, 10.30pm 
1st Sun  Junior Choir Practice in Upton Grey Church 9.00am 
2nd Sun  Sparks Sunday Club, Village Hall, Upton Grey 9.35am 
2nd and 4th Mon Upton Grey Bridge Club at The Hodd (not summer) 7.30pm 
3rd Thurs  Holy Communion, Herriard Church 10.00am 
Last Thurs  Herriard Village Supper at Fur and Feathers (check first) 7.30pm 

 

1662 Book of Common Prayer Communion Services 

1st Sunday of the Month – All Saints, Tunworth  8.00 am (9.00 am from September) 

2nd Sunday – St Mary’s, Herriard    8.00am 

3rd Sunday – St Mary’s, Upton Grey    8.00am (no service in August) 

4th Sunday – St Lawrence, Weston Patrick  8.00am 

 

 

 
Copy deadline: The deadline for articles and items is 15th August for the September 
issue.  
Email uptongreymagazine@gmail.com. If your item is really crucial and time-critical, 
please also email next month’s editor Tess Chevallier at tess.ugmag@gmail.com 
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